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Dear Denise:
First and most important,

this letter is to thank the
Coconut Telegraph for its
support in helping us to
continue on with Sunday Bingo
at PKCC. Everyone here looks
forward to that time, and we
do appreciate your sponsorship.

We love your Coconut
funnies, all your pictures,
stories, useless information,
conch characters and animal
items.

Keep up the good work, and
thanks again.
Sincerely,
Joseph Del Buono,
President, Residents’
Association
Plantation Key Convalescent
Center

Letter from the Editor:
Dear Readers,

Many local individuals and
organizations donate their
time, funds, and talent to
Plantation Key Convalescent
Center. This support is
invaluable to PKCC residents.
There are more activities that
PKCC would like to provide.
Your sponsorship can give these
folks the ability to visit local
attractions, get supplies for
arts and crafts, and bring in
entertainment.

Most importantly, PKCC

would like support for local
school programs. Students
bring band music and vocal
concerts to PKCC. The kids
would like to do it more often,
but need funding for the buses.

Another major activity is
the monthly birthday party. A
sponsor is needed to provide a
gift of a haircut or manicure
for the residents who have
birthdays in the month.
Contributions of cakes and
cookies are also appreciated.

And, of course, the
residents love Bingo. The
Coconut Telegraph is
sponsoring Sunday Bingo. Can
you sponsor Bingo another day?

If you, your business or
organization can sponsor an
activity, please contact the
Activities Coordinator, Vicki
Leedy at 852-3021, ext. 5.

In addition to funding, PKCC
would love your talent. If you
can offer a program or some
form of entertainment to the
residents call Vicki.

You can also share your
talent on Thursday at 2 p.m.
Dick Venezia plays banjo and
sings. He’d love accompaniment.
It’s a great venue with an
appreciative audience. Give
Dick a call at 393-0993.

Thanks for your help,
The Coconut Telegraph

Letter to the Editor:
Can You Sponsor an Activity?

An Open Letter to say “Thank
you” to the Women of the
Moose, Key Largo Moose
Lodge.

“Let me see, how do we
count the ways?” Thank you
for caring.Thank you for
remembering us. Thank you
for going to the trouble.
Thank you for the expense…

You will never appreciate
the many smiles your
generosity has provided to the
residents of Plantation Key
Convalescent Center. We are
referring to our new and
Wonderful “Bingo Game”.

Our old set, where the
painted numbers on the balls
were rubbing off the marble-
sized pieces, has bitten the
dust. The new ping-pong balls
with black, permanently

–painted numbers, will last us
forever. We play Bingo five
days a week – at 3:00 P.M.,
excluding Tuesdays and
Thursdays. Please come join
us for a cup of tea or coffee,
and make some new friends.

We would also like to say
thanks to Ray Eubanks for his
help in arranging this gift.

Thank you to everyone who
helps to make this a delightful
part of our day.

Sincerely,
Joe del Buono
President, Residents
Association

Gina Cherry
Vice President, Residents
Association.

Richie calling bingo at PKCC.

Thank You to Ladies of
Key Largo Moose Lodge

Club Coconuts is now the
home of the “Metal Fest”,
featuring up and coming
musicians seeking exposure.
The Metal Fest is an outlet for
Teenagers and young artists to
enjoy not only playing the music
in their repertoire but to be
invited into a club atmosphere,
experiencing the feel of a real
show. Colleen Mountain, the
Owner says “We feel that we
are giving back to the
community, by providing an
environment that allows the
young folk to, once a
month, get out and
rock with their
fellow peers in an
actual Night
Club”. We
like to keep
these kids
involved,
and give
them an
incentive to
work hard at
their hobbies.
Although it is an afternoon
“gig” (3:30pm until 9:00pm),
with the hurricane shutters
being put to good use, the
darkened interior allows the
band to shine on stage – as well
as protecting the dinner crowd
from hearing too much! So far,
there have been two Metal
Fests, December 3 and January

25. Sundays, being the
opportune day of the week,
because there is no school!
Bands that have played include
Corinne Place, Fiendish Effigy,
Chapters Unfold, and Hate
Machine.

Founded by the lead singer
of “The Regs”, “Philth”, and his
newest band “Blame Johnny”,
Little John, wanted to put

together a venue
where the up
and coming
musicians in

the Keys could
get a “taste” of

playing in a club
atmosphere, on a
stage, and even get
paid. Having
mentored many
young talents, Little

John has inspired
many through his bigger

than life performances
and outstanding stage
presence. Little John says,

”I realized that younger people
in the Keys could have at least
one day out of the month to
have something fun, that
belonged to them”.

Cover charge of 7$, goes to
the Bands, and the support of
the community is greatly
appreciated at the Coconuts
Metal Fest.

Metal Fest for
Local Youth
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